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1. Increase IT staff establishment to four full-time continuing positions and locate all staff in refurbished IT area on W6A level 5 (by September 2005)

As of March 2005, there are now four continuing staff positions in IT support. The Division Work Design Team has redesigned the duties of the positions. The office next to the IT workshop will be used in future as a store room for IT; DCD will be moved from level 3 and share the double office/workshop with the two IT officers. This will enable better supervision of work and release the IT Manager, who will remain in his current office, from much of the face-to-face service work in order to concentrate on forward planning and management of the section.

2. Migrate mail, file and print servers to central ITS (by end 2006)

The implementation of GroupWise has relieved the Division IT staff of many service calls. The same will happen with the migration of the file and print servers to central ITS. This was originally planned for 2005, but because of budgetary problems in ITS will happen now in 2006.

3. Provide newer and better equipment to staff and roll out new computers in a more timely and predictable way (from beginning 2006)

It is important for staff morale that up to date IT equipment is available; from a service perspective also, too much time is spent on the repair of obsolete hardware. New computers for continuing full-time, continuing fractional, and full-time fixed-term staff with appointments of more than one year should be provided on at least a three-year cycle. (This policy may be affected if the University moves to buy computers in bulk.)

4. Provide wireless internet access in HDR rooms (late 2005)

The University is gradually extending wireless Internet access across campus. In the meantime, a priority is the provision of wireless access at least in the HDR rooms.

5. Use open source software where available and practicable (throughout period)

It costs about $70–$90 to install Microsoft Office on new computers. The cost of a site license for the Division for upgrades to both Windows and Office is too expensive at $20,000 per annum. Open source software provides an effective and relatively inexpensive option where it s available.

6. Improve IT skills of academic and general staff in Division to reduce service needs (throughout period)

A substantial part of the ‘service’ provided by the IT officers is advice and troubleshooting with small problems of software use. Staff themselves could perform many of these tasks if they were more computer literate.
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